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                Summary: The VNC recommends any portable bathrooms or sanitation stations to be open 24/7 be 

placed exclusively on city owned property and not within 50 feet of the entrance to any residence or business 

and be manned by at least one attendant at all times with daily maintenance.  Furthermore, the VNC 

recommends AGAINST placing mobile public bathrooms or sanitation stations on sidewalks or streets adjacent 

to any private property (residential, commercial, or industrial) without prior written consent of property owner(s) 

AND 2/3 of property owners on both sides of the contiguous city block with exceptions for special events and 

construction sites. 
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January 4, 2018 
 
The Honorable Mike Bonin 
 
By email: councilmember.bonin@lacity.org  
 
RE:  Public Bathroom Placement Approval 
 
Dear Council Member Bonin: 
 
Please be advised that at a regular public meeting of the Venice Neighborhood Council 
(VNC) Board of Officers held on December 19, 2017, the following Motion was 
approved. 
 

MOTION:  
 
Whereas - placing portable public bathrooms of any kind in proximity to 
residences or businesses will place undue burden on property owners, 
 
 Therefore, the VNC recommends any portable bathrooms or sanitation stations 
be open 24/7 and placed exclusively on city owned property and not within 50 
feet of the entrance to any residence or business and be manned by at least one 
attendant at all times with daily maintenance.  
 
Furthermore, the VNC recommends AGAINST placing mobile public bathrooms 
or sanitation stations on sidewalks or streets adjacent to any private property 
(residential, commercial, or industrial) without prior written consent of property 
owner(s) AND 2/3 of property owners on both sides of the contiguous city block 
with exceptions for special events and construction sites.  
 
ACTION:   
 
The motion was unanimously approved on the Consent Calendar. 

 
Respectfully submitted, 

 
 
Ira Koslow 
President 
Venice Neighborhood Council 
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Cc: 
 
Council District 11: 
Council Member Mike Bonin - Councilmember.Bonin@lacity.org 
Tricia Keane - Tricia.Keane@lacity.org 
Taylor Bazley - taylor.bazley@lacity.org 
Debbie Dyner Harris - Debbie.DynerHarris@lacity.org 
 
Venice Neighborhood Council 
Venice Neighborhood Council, board@venicenc.org 
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